
                       Class 5 Newsletter                 Spring Term – 11/03/2022  

 

As always, if you have any questions or concerns, please contact me via the school office or email: k.morris@leacof.lancs.sch.uk 
 

This week in Class… 
 
Maths 

This week the children have been 

practising arithmetic skills and looking 

at how to solve multi-step problems.  

We have also taken part in a Maths 

carousel day where the children moved 

around the classes and enjoyed some 

exciting activities! 

 

English 

We have continued reading our class 

novel and have focused on reading 

skills and finding evidence in the text. 

We have been thinking about the 

characters’ feelings, thoughts and 

motives from their actions.  

 

Across the Curriculum 

In D.T. the children have been looking 

at the sugar content in different food 

items.  They have also been looking at 

natural sugar vs refined sugar and the 

effect sugar has on our bodies.  In R.E. 

we have been thinking about people 

who knew Jesus, such as Mary and the 

disciples.  The children have been 

thinking about how these people 

would’ve felt about Jesus.  Our Science 

lesson was about classifying animals 

into different groups and we created 

our own classification keys.     

  

Other News!  
 

BORWICK Celebration 

Thank you to all our families who attended our ‘Borwick Celebration’ last week in school.  I am sure 

you will agree that the children had a fantastic time on their trip!  It was lovely to see you all    

 

SATs Meeting for Parents 

Thank you so much to all who came to the SATs meeting this week.  I really value your support in 
helping your child to achieve the best they possibly can.  All information from this meeting is now on 
the website under Class 5.  
 

Home Learning 

If your child is off school and they are poorly, we will not provide Home Learning.  However, if your 

child is in isolation and well enough to complete work you can access online platforms on our website 

(under Parents – Helpful Resources).  Additionally, the children can read daily and use their TTRS 

account.  Please contact school if your child is well and requires additional learning at home.   

 

LENT Appeal 

Our Lent appeal this year is going to supporting the crisis in Ukraine through supporting the work of 

the British Red Cross.  Our donation will be used to reach people in urgent need.  It will help provide 

food, first aid, clean water, shelter, clothing, hygiene parcels and medicines for those in need.  

 We will be holding a TOY and BOOK sale in aid of this cause on Thursday 31st March.  The 

children will be able to bring a maximum of £5 to spend.  They will also be able to come to 

school on the day dressed in the blue and yellow of the Ukrainian flag (school uniform OR 

own clothes) 

 We will be asking for donations of TOYS and BOOKS that are in good condition from 

Thursday 24th March.  Thank you for your support.  

 

Revd. Peter 

After almost 8 years, Revd. Peter will be leaving the parish at Easter.  If you would like to make a 

donation towards his leaving gift, please send this into the school office in a named envelope.  I’m 

sure you will join us in wishing him the best for his future and new job.  He will certainly be missed by 

staff and pupils at Lea Endowed. 

Don’t Forget! 
OPEN DOOR – Monday morning 
8:30am until 8:45am.  Please feel free 
to visit our classroom and ask any 
questions you may have.  

 Please read each night and 
complete reading records 

 Homework is set on a 
Thursday and should be 
returned please, on a 
Tuesday. 

 P.E. kits on Fridays please   
 

Important Dates 
 

 Wednesday 16th and Thursday 17th March – Parents’ Evening – please sign up for your 
appointment, or phone the office.  Appointment sheets are in the Entrance Hall.  

 Thursday 24th March – please send in toys and books (in good condition) for our Lent 
Appeal  

 Thursday 31st March – TOY SALE in aid of this year’s Lent Appeal 

 Monday 4th April – EASTER Celebration Day in school 

 Tuesday 5th April – EASTER Worship@ 10am – Parents are very welcome to attend 

 Wednesday 6th April – school finishes for the Easter holidays @ 2pm 

 w/b Monday 9th May SATs Week for Year 6 

Special News  
Congratulations to last week’s and this week’s winners of my certificates   

Curriculum Award 
Olivia – consistently working hard and displaying excellent behaviour 
Isaac. J - an excellent attitude in Maths – challenging himself and trying to improve!   
Christian Value Award 
Lola- for shining JOY in our class – helping others, being thankful and working hard 
Harry - for always being truthful  

Miss Morris  
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